                           Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

January 9, 2020

Minutes

Present: Gilda Allen, Elaine Arnold, Marilyn Berkut, Iona Black, Connie Dalpra , Arminta Dovovan, Lucille Gwynn, Julie Harrison, Dot Lower,  Linda Millette, Diana Morse, Esther Neckere, Carol Ober, Pam Smart, Mary Woodruff

Absent: Mary Beth Cecil, Deborah Determan, Lorraine Leonard, Joyce Meyer
The Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at the beautiful historic family home of Lucille Gwynn

Program:  How to Know and Use Healing Plants in Your Garden by Christel Libiot. It was most interesting to find out the healing properties of the common weed.  She explained how each could be used in smoothies, tonics, poultices, and tea to treat a myriad of ailments.

Business Meeting: Diana thanked Lucille for hosting our meeting in her historic home and providing an array of delicious goodies.  Elaine did a roll call. November minutes were read and accepted. Dot reported a balance of $1,737.87 in our treasury including deposits for the no plant sale, white elephant and 50/50.  Diana reminded members of District I Spring Meeting on Saturday, March 14, at the U.S. National Arboretum.  Submission of club awards for Award 18 has been extended to Jan 30th.  In order to complete Award 18, members were asked to complete a handout.  Our yearbook has already been sent in for award consideration.  Articles for our newsletter are due by Jan 15th.   

Sunshine: Cards were sent to members with birthdays in November, December, and January.

Fundraising:  Dot asked members if it was feasible to do the knives again.  We receive 40% of what is sold. She asked members to look at the new catalog being circulated. 

New business and announcements: 

     - Connie asked about the club’s budget.  She mentioned that it had not been approved by     members.

     - Item for discussion to review organizations receiving our donations due in February

     - District Heights has a bus going to the Philadelphia Flower Show

     - Esther informed us of the invitation we received to participate in the “Celebrate the Bounty”

        sponsored by the Surratts House in July

     - Gilda took a course on drawing and painting flowers and thought it would be something                        memorable for club members to do at our next meeting.  Supplies will be provided.

50/50 was won by Gilda Allen

Respectfully submitted

Iona Black, Recording Secretary

